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IMMEDIATE PROGRAM 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON 

  This week:  Wednesday 5 June 6 for 6.30pm start 
LOH Amanda Martin / Facebook Rhonda 

  Next Meeting: Wednesday 12 June 6 for 6.30pm start 
Holmseglen Tafe – 
Zest Restaurant 

Social Evening Robyn 

 

            IMPORTANT ADDRESSES 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Cnr Atherton 
Rd and Hanover Sts Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7-11.00 shift 1 (x 2 pax) then 11-2pm shift 2 (x 1 pax). 
The Address is Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, Stephenson’s Road Mount Waverley. 
3. Leighoak Hotel (LOH) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. 
4. Zest Restaurant is located at Holmseglen Tafe 595 Waverley Road Glen Waverley opposite 
Monash Aquatic Centre. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE EACH WEEK TO KEITH KENDRICK 
ON 0437940617. ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES WOULD ALSO BE APPRECIATED.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & 
SUPPORT (MWCIS) IS AT ALL OUR CLUB MEETINGS. PLEASE BRING A SMALL 
DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD FOR THE BIN WHICH WILL BE LOCATED AT 
THE ENTRANCE TO THE MEETING. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS ON THE LAST PAGE OF THIS 
BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK FOR YOUR MARKET COMMITMENT ON THIS 
PAGE. 
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        PHOTO’S FROM LAST WEEK’S BIRTHDAY PARTY 

    
Malcolm, Ros, Romi and Andrew    Marilyn & Pat

The Ros Report 
Our three remaining Charter Members did us proud when we celebrated 
our 28th Birthday last Wednesday.   Malcolm Clowes' 'Bingo' game 
created a roomful of winners - and was done with his normal straight face. 
Ron Thorpe's 1985 'Trivia' questions were actually most interesting and 
very challenging.  How quickly we forget - and it was only 28 years ago. 
And the re-creation of the Charter dinner programme was fantastic. And 
Terry O'Brien - his usual hilarious self - I think his delivery is getting 

slower and more deliberate and therefore even more funny. Honorary Member 
Graham Bristow came particularly to hear Terry's 'poetry' and it was great to see him 
again. We were also joined by 3 partners, Margaret Klucso, Marilyn Lannan and Philip 
McKenzie, soon to be member Romi Joher plus 2 children, Sophie Hoomoedt and Claire 
Watkins. I hope 'Bingo' isn't considered gambling.  
Today Mount Waverley Market Co-ordinator Malcolm Clowes handed all the stall and stall 
holder information to Beth Merkus and Malcolm Freeman.  Thank you to these new members 
for taking up the challenge of running our main fundraiser and a huge thank you, from all of you 
I am sure, to Malcolm Clowes for being the 'backbone' of our market for probably 20 years.  I 
bet he won't be able to let go completely but wonderful to have new blood so keen to be 
involved.  Thanks to you all. 
Wednesday week, 12th June, Robyn Morrow has organised a Vocational outing to the 
Holmesglen Tafe to sample the efforts of the young trainees.  This is always a good night.  
The following Wednesday, 19th June, our very own Pete Rees will speak of the 'Rotarian 
Behind the Badge'.  Should be interesting - and I am sure will not be only about the 'bulldogs'!! 
Remember to keep Wednesday 26th free - Changeover Night - when it will be my pleasure to 
hand the reigns over to PE Terry Roche.  His will be a good year - he too has an excellent 
team lined up. 
This Wednesday 5th June  Rhonda McKenzie's daughter, Amanda Martin will give us an 
insight into facebook and social media, on-line, and an explanation of our facebook page. We 
will have a computer available, connected to the internet, so I hope Amanda is a good teacher - 
I know some of us need to be convinced of the merits of such media.  All those who have 
doubts, criticisms or queries should make a point of being there or being square!!! 
Our treasurer Lyn W had her gallbladder removed this week and is now back from hospital, 
sore but well.  We all wish Lyn a speedy recovery and quick back to the books!!! 
In the meantime, have fun in Rotary  
Ros 
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Mara & Michelle      Philip & Rhonda 

    
Beth Keith & Graham    Kath & Geoff 

    
 Charter Member Terry O     Karen & Pete 

    
Charter Member Malcolm running Bingo    Our 28th Birthday Cake
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 Roger & Terry     Charter Member Ron 

   
Ros, Romi & Glen     Sophie & Claire 
 

                            CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
5 June – 11 June: 
No birthdays this week. Happy Anniversary to Paul & Hazel Power on their 45th Wedding 
Anniversary. 
 

         MEMBERS CONTRIBUTIONS 
 
COMINGS & GOINGS 
The annual winter migration of members north on holidays, has commenced with several 
members away over coming months. Adrian returns 15 July. Jeff returns 7 August. Ros & 
Malcolm away 27 June - 10 August. 
 
MARKET DUTY 
We URGENTLY need help at the Mt Waverley market for 9 June. We need 2 in the morning 
and 1 for the 11am-2 shift. Please contact Andrew on 0412 434 727 if you can help out.  
Malcolm is away and Terry R is on the barbie and Gordon is not able to confirm as yet. 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE  
 

 
INVITATION FROM HUNTINGDALE ROTARY CLUB 
Fellow Presidents - Attending our Club meeting on Thursday 13th June will be Cr.Micaela 
Drieberg, the Mayor of Monash who will be speaking about Domestic Violence Prevention. 
We would like to invite any interested members from your Club who might like to join us on this 
night to hear what should be a very interesting presentation. The meeting will be at the 
Oakleigh RSL commencing at 7pm sharp Thursday 13th June with meal costs of $15 (limited 
menu). As space in limited to 40 attendees in total it will be on a first come first serve basis. 
Can you please let me know by this coming Thursday 6th how many members and partners 
would like to attend from your Club and any dietary requirements they may have. 
Regards 
Doug Bowden (President) 
Rotary Club of Huntingdale 
Mobile; 0438 050 067  
Email: doug.bowden@sepura,com 
PO Box 1094 
Huntingdale VIC 3166 www.huntingdalerotary.org 

 

Some updated photo’s of the veggie 
patch at Bestchance. The kids are so 
excited at watching the vegetables 
grow. Maybe we should paint the 
fence next! 
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OFFICE OF THE PRIME MINISTER  
& MINISTER FOR FOREIGN AFFAIRS 
 

 
FURTHER AUSTRALIAN SUPPORT FOR POLIO ERADICATION 

 
Prime Minister Julia Gillard and Foreign Minister Bob Carr today announced further funding to 
help eradicate polio – a debilitating disease that continues to strike the world’s most vulnerable 
people, especially children. 
 
Australia will provide $80 million over four years from 2015 to 2018 to help finish the job and 
achieve worldwide polio eradication. 
 
This contribution follows a $50 million commitment to the Global Polio Eradication Initiative 
from 2011 to 2014 announced by the Prime Minister at the Commonwealth Heads of 
Government Meeting in Perth in October 2011.   
 
The Prime Minister and the Foreign Minister applauded the leadership shown by the Bill and 
Melinda Gates Foundation, the World Health Organization, UNICEF and Rotary International 
on polio.  The Gates Foundation is contributing US$1.8 billion for the Polio Endgame Strategic 
Plan  2013 - 2018, which is one-third of the total budget. 
 
Australia has a proud history of support for polio eradication.  From 1912 to 1972, more than 
30,000 cases of paralytic poliomyelitis were reported in Australia, and a number of polio 
survivors in Australia today still live with the pain and debilitation of post-polio syndrome.   
 
It was Australia’s Sir Clem Renouf who, as President of Rotary International in 1978 and 1979, 
led the international campaign to vaccinate every child against polio. As a result of these early 
efforts by Rotary, the global community came together in 1988 to launch the Global Polio 
Eradication Initiative.  
 
Since 1988, there has been a reduction in the number of polio cases by 99.9 per cent.  
Following the certification of India as polio-free in 2012, polio remains endemic in only 
Afghanistan, Pakistan and Nigeria.  The world now has polio eradication within its reach.  This 
would be the second disease to be eradicated globally after small pox and a major victory for 
international aid and public health.   
 
The new contribution brings Australia’s total commitment to polio eradication to over $130 
million.  Our aim is to help eradicate polio and strengthen routine immunisation.  
 
CANBERRA 
28 MAY 2013 
 
PRESS OFFICE: (02) 6277 7744 
MINISTER CARR’S OFFICE: (02) 6277 7500 
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SOME ROTARY EDUCATION 

                                                      

    CALENDAR/PROGRAM                                                                         
for addresses -  please refer page 1 of this bulletin 
 
LEGEND:    black Club Market         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 Date            Venue                    Time                     Event (or Topic)          Chairperson  
9 June Hamilton Place 7am-2pm Mt Waverley Market ?/Beth Merkus/ 
    ?  
 
12 June Holmseglen Tafe 6 for 6.30pm Social Night Robyn 
 
16 June Oakleigh Market 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Pete / Michelle 
 
19 June LOH 6 for 6.30pm Pete Rees Rotarian Ros  
   Behind the Badge. 
   Induction of New Member(s) 
 
23 June Oakleigh Market 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Theo / Glen 
 
26 June LOH 6.30 for 7pm Changeover Night Ros/Terry 
 
30 June Oakleigh Market 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market ? 
 
3 July LOH 6 for 6.30pm ? ? 
 
10 July LOH 6 for 6.30pm ? ? 
 
8-13 July  Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA) Camp 
 
19 July  LOH 6 for 6.30pm Bethany Howard. Baker IDI Geoff 

THE OBJECTS OF ROTARY  
The object of Rotary is to encourage 
and foster the ideal of service as a 
basis of worthy enterprise and, in 
particular, to encourage and foster: 
First. The development of 
acquaintance as an opportunity for 
service; 
Second. High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness of all 
useful occupations; and the dignifying 
of each Rotarian’s occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society; 
Third. The application of the ideal of 
service in each Rotarian’s personal, 
business and community life; 
Fourth. The advancement of 
international understanding, goodwill 
and peace through a world fellowship 
of business and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service.  


